PINE PLAINS PLANNING BOARD MINUTES FEBRUARY 29, 2008 CARVEL DEIS PUBLIC HEARING

PLANNING BOARD MEMBERS INN ATTENDANCE:

Don Bartles, Jr., Chair Jon DePreter Kate Osofsky Vikki Soracco Sarah Jones Ken Mecciarello Bruce Pecorella

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:

Nan Stolzenburg
Ray Jurkowski
Dan Stone
Matthew Rudikoff
Jon Adams
Alex Durst
Helena Durst
Pine Plains Register Herald

Don Bartles opened the public hearing at 7pm. Bartles advised that there will be a special Planning Board meeting on Wednesday, March 5, at 7:30 pm at the Town Hall to decide whether or not to add a Saturday public hearing date for the Carvel DEIS and also to decide whether or not to extend the public comment period.

Nan Stolzenburg gave a brief overview of the SEQR process. Ray Jurkowski gave a brief synopsis of the public hearing process and advised the public where they can find copies of the Carvel DEIS.

Matthew Rudikoff gave a short introductory statement. He briefly discussed the letter received by the Planning Board from the Dutchess County Planning Department. Dan Stone gave a brief overview of the project.

Bartles opened the floor for public comment. The following people spoke: George Janes of Environmental Simulation Center representing Pine Plains United, Bob Chamberlin a traffic expert representing Pine Plains United, Dr. Michael Klemens of Scenic Hudson, Jim Mara, Carol Mann, Dorothy Sprague, Howard Brandston, Jane Waters, Ross Pattison, George Steckler, James Sheldon, Edward Tuck, Wolcott Dunham, Dick Hermans, Sheila Buff, Foster Reed, Jean Parker, Lou Galm, Matthias Kessemeier, Moisha Blechman, Scott Chase, and Hope LaPlante. Complete comments will be found in the official transcript of the hearing.

February 29, 2008

The public hearing was adjourned at 10:10 pm.

Respectfully submitted by:

Nancy E. Proper Secretary Donald Bartles, Jr. Chairman